STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at Yarnfield Training & Conference Centre, Stone
On Monday 7th March 2016.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Stephen Cotton, Irfan Razvi, Judy Lea, Sarah Edge, Stephen Marshall, Ian Meadows, Shelley Stubbs, Mike Cody, Clive Marchant, Richard Webb and Delia Cliffe was present.
1. APOLOGIES
Amanda Alamanos, Martin Shaw, Jim Heath and Alastair Kelcher
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously. A Declaration of Interest form was passed around for completion.
3. MATTERS ARISINGS
There were no matters arising.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

As Amanda Alamanos was not present there was no report given.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised that she is getting 1 or 2 second pair request forms a week, which are mainly from Shropshire. She is approving about 30% of them. Second pair should be for exceptional circumstances only.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend advised that the GOS statements will no longer provide a breakdown. The issue is that practices cannot now cross reference payments to ensure they are correct. The recommendation would be to make accurate records of what is being sent. Alison Lowell to add this as a news item to the website.
Stewart asked the committee if the AGM should be held at Yarnfield. It was agreed that it should.
Stewart advised that to continue with the diabetes programme there is now a need for practices to carry out IG. Shelley Stubbs, Stewart Townsend and Alison Lowell will look at putting some information together for this, to be used as a model, to try to reduce the workload for the practices involved.

7. SOUTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES 
Mark McCracken advised that Stafford and Cannock PEATS optometrists had received updated guidance including raised IOP 22-30 going into PEATS via GP referrals and also, Blurred Vision <= 48 hours to be seen as PEATS Urgent (within 24 hours).  Referrals into PEATS for blurred vision, or recent onset transient vision loss, >48 hours to be seen as PEATS Routine (within 14 days), regardless of source of referral.

Mark also advised that there has been some concern from the CCG regarding lack of activity particularly in GRR and out of 14 practices there are only 6 who are participating. If GRR doesn’t increase it may affect the future of the service, therefore we are going to run a CET event in the North and also the South. Bal Manoj will assist at this event and there will be a foreign body removal workshop.

Mark mentioned that in Stafford and Cannock, we have been looking into the possibility of routine referrals being sent directly to hospitals rather than through the GP. County Hospital have agreed this but Royal Wolverhampton advised that it would not be a simple process and could take years to set up as each optometrist would have to have their own choose and book card. They suggested sending the referrals by email, but a large number of optometrists do not have NHS email addresses and would have to carry out the IG toolkit to obtain one. A discussion arose as to whether there would be a model policy which could be used to assist practices and amended to suit individual practices. Delia Cliffe advised that there is a new IG lead at Anglesey House and she would find out her name so that we could contact her.
Mark advised that In South East Staffs they are waiting to see what happens with the PEATS pilot in Stafford and Cannock and may take it up, if it is successful there. In East Staffs there is currently nothing to update.
Irfan Razvi asked about Paediatrics pathway in South Staffs. We have tried to speak to Mel Riley about this to get agreement for a paper based scheme. Richard Webb will speak to her and advise us of the outcome.
8. NORTH STAFFS COMMUNITY EYECARE SERVICES
Irfan Razvi advised that they are currently in the middle of finalising the business plan and service specs for North Staffs services with a view to re-commissioning the services we have already, with hopefully a better tariff. The CCG would like it done by April but this looks unlikely.
Irfan has asked Lynval Jones to talk at the CET event running in the North in April or May, regarding Glaucoma and he has also spoken to Keeler and Mainline Instruments to support the event with slit lamps.

9. LOCSU CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT
Stewart Townsend advised that there is a push by LOCSU to activate shared care around the country and this means that the levies will need to increase. The aim is to get a MECS type pathway everywhere. Stewart will recommend at the AGM that we have a levy increase.

Mike Cody advised that LOCSU have a new set of targets and strategy which has been published of which the goal is that they want all services in all areas. He advised that the growth in LOC companies has gone up by 95% last year. Most new pathways which are commissioned are going through LOC Companies, the CCGs are recognising this is a simpler process. 

Mike advised that LOCSU want to look at how we can encourage patients to visit their opticians with minor eye conditions rather than GPs or A&E. There is also scope for limited use of Contact Lens Opticians to become involves with MECS.

Mike also advised that there is a target of 65% of LOCs to have 1 or more services and there are 33 pipeline areas involved.  
10. ABDO REPORT 
Clive Marchant advised that there had been a CET day on 7th March in Derby with attendees of 200.

Clive also advised that there is going to be an ABDO restructure in which 13 areas will be reduced to 7 regions with part time employed regional lead. The areas will provide CET free of charge for all DOs, and getting them engaged with LOCs. 
11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 9th May 2016 full committee meeting and Monday 11th April 2016 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman
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